

March 10, 2022

From the desk of the Municipal Commissioner

Dear Dr. Salman Sayyed,

The Covid 19 pandemic we just experienced, was an unprecedented calamity that unleashed so much mayhem all around us. This is particularly so for patients on hemodialysis in our city, which has unique dialysis models. This warranted nephrology professionals in this city like you, and the city administration to work in collaboration to mitigate this.

Each one of you have risen to the occasion to assist and collaborate with me. It's because of the role you have played in "Project Victory" that we have been able to save many lives of patients on dialysis. This project will therefore go down in the history of MCGM as an example of constructive collaboration between the city administration and academia.

My sincere gratitude to you, Dr. Sayyed, for being a member of my team, representing the Mumbai Nephrology Group.

With warm regards,

Sincerely,

Mr. Iqbal Singh Chahal I.A.S.